The Lyerly Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, October 12, 2016 at Lyerly Town Hall. Those in attendance were:

Josh Wyatt, Mayor
Ellen Wyatt
Robert Thompson, Jr.
Gwen Fisher


October 12, 2016


The meeting was called to order by Mayor Wyatt at 7:00 pm.

Everyone welcomed by Mayor Wyatt.

New Business:

Financial Reports – No Discussion

Approval of Minutes – Ellen Wyatt made a motion to approve the September 19th Meeting minutes. Robert Thompson seconded. All in favor.

Tillotson Grant– Mayor Wyatt said that he and the council had talked about ideas of what to apply for. He asked the council if they had came to a decision. Ellen Wyatt said she would like to apply for improvements on the community center. Gwen Fisher and Robert Thompson agreed. They all said that they would like to get it completed. Mayor Wyatt said that he would complete the application and get it turned in. 

Mayor Wyatt said that he has one additional thing. The Fire Department has requested some pagers. They have several torn up or not working right. They got a quote from Coosa Valley Communications for 10 new pagers at $380 each which will be $3,800. Mayor Wyatt said that he needs council approval. Gwen Fisher made a motion to approve the purchase of 10 new pagers for the Fire Department. Ellen Wyatt seconded. All in favor. 

Robert Thompson asked about the building across Alpine Street from the Community Center. He wanted to know if we could send the owners a letter to have the windows boarded up. He said someone has busted out the windows and he is afraid someone will walk by and a piece of the glass will fall out on them. Ellen Wyatt said she thinks we should send the letter and also one about the building beside the pawn shop where the windows upstairs are about to fall out. 

Gwen Fisher asked about the piece of land beside our well pump house on Railroad Avenue. She wanted to know if the Town is who is piling the brush up there. Mayor Wyatt said yes. Gwen Fisher then said that some of the members of the civic club had talked about wanting to make it a little park. She wanted to know why we were piling brush there. Mayor Wyatt said that the Town owns that property and that is the only place that we have to put it. When we have limbs fall, we pile them there and then burn them when there isn’t a burn ban. He said that we also store gravel there. Gwen Fisher said that if the Town ever decides not to use it for that, the Civic Club could put a pretty little park right there.

Ellen Wyatt said that the lot next to the Ragland Building where they had talked about having the farmers market, Clerk Sally Kerce has had people asking about setting up out there. She was thinking that we may be able to charge like $5 and they fill out a form just so we know what they are going to be selling out there. She said that one had asked about selling pumpkins and she thinks that would be fine. She just doesn’t want people out there with yard sale items. Mayor Wyatt said that he thinks we should issue permits on a daily basis. He said that on the application, we should list what is allowed to be sold there. 

Mayor Wyatt opened the floor to the public at 7:10.

Ellen Wyatt made the motion to adjourn. Robert Thompson seconded. All in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:11.




__________________________			______________________________
        Mayor					      Town Clerk
